Lincoln Branch Submariners Association

Minutes of meeting and AGM  held on Sunday 17th July 2016
1.Chairman opened the meeting at:- 1235
2.Members present:- There were  6 members present 
3.Apologies:- Received from:- D.Bussey, T.Eynon, R.Elrick, M.Brocklesby, J.Serdecki, J.Horton, S.Reader, A.Last, M.Bugg, R.Frankish S.Unwin,
4.Obituaries:-The list of Obituaries from the last month were passed round for all to read. One minutes silence was held and our prayer said. 
5.Minutes from the previous meeting:- These minutes were proposed by D.Pritchard and seconded by J.Hobson as being a true record. Carried.
6.Matters arising:- There were no matters arising.
7.Chairman's report:- 


1) Submariners recruiting drive presentation. It has been proposed by the W.O at Lincoln careers office that we have a recruiting drive, the date put forward was the 16th August. M.Williams infirmed the Chair that this date is unavailable, the room is booked for another event. The Chairman decided to defer the discussion due to the low number of members present, saying "this is embarrassing". He will go back to the careers office with apologies. Dates put forward by M.Williams when the room is available are September 1st,8th and 29th. However he did impress on the Chairman not to delay in getting back to him with the selected date. 
The idea is that the careers office get all new naval recruits down to the RNA club for a chat over a pint or two, with the Submariner's Presentation team, plus us ex-submariners, to try to steer them towards a career in the Submarine Service. M.Williams informed the meeting that he has 3 submariners working with him in the Data Base at RAF Waddington only too willing to attend the get together to talk with the recruits.

8. Correspondence

1) Submarine Remembrance Sunday Wreath. Our branch does not lay a wreath at the service on the Embankment in London. Choosing instead to lay our wreath at the Memorial on Lincoln High Street. The date this year is Saturday 12th November 2016. J.Hobson has again volunteered to lay the wreath. The Chairman will get the wreath. A remembrance service takes place on Sunday 13th November at Lincoln Cathedral.

2) Battle of Britain Memorial Service. This takes place on Sunday 18th September 2016 at 1500. Anyone wishing to attend must let our secretary know so that RAFA can be informed of numbers. Due to the lack of members at this meeting it was decided to leave this until the next meeting on 21st August.

9. Secretary's report.

1) Members were reminded of the Sea Service taking place at All Saint's Church, Monks Rd, Lincoln, next Sunday 24th July 2016. Standards to muster at 0900, service commences at 0930. Our Standard and Chairman will be attending.

10.Treasurer's report: 

Monthly Statement 12/06/2016


Opening Balance

£2,863.85


Meeting Collection

        51.00


Monies paid out last month

Standard Bearers Accom London     79.00


Branch Balance

£2,835.85


Money collected at meeting      £24.00

 
11.Social Secretary's Report:-


1) Chairman's BBQ 4th September 2016. E-mails were sent out some time ago, and invitations were handed out at the last meeting. The BBQ this year is a combined effort between another organisation which he belongs to and the submariners as a way of raising funds. He is very disappointed about the number of people that have responded, out of the 34 sent out, he has about ten submariners attending. Very embarrassing and soul destroying. He has told the other organisation that any monies raised will be split equally between the two. However, if there are only a smattering of submariners it is very difficult for him to justify splitting the money in half. M.Williams suggested that it would have to be done on a percentage basis.
Another E-mail has been sent out to everyone, please respond if you have not done so alraedy.


2) The following is an E-mail received from S.Reader,addressed to the Chairman and Secretary.

"I regret to inform you that I must resign my position as social secretary, this is due to an upheaval in personal employment circumstances which requires some basic training(I've accepted an offer as a prison officer) and therefore will endure prolonged periods of absence which will continue with the subsequent training needed to become qualified, this will prevent me giving the role of social secretary it's proper regard.
I would also like to convey my apologies as this also means I won't be able to attend the meeting on Sunday. I will endeavour to attend future meetings but I'm now bouncing from pillar to post up until Xmas time and probably beyond.

I did convey a wish to attend the Xmas dinner and would still very much like to do so but I'm unsure of my availability; indeed my whereabouts at that time. I will let you know ASAP as to my attendance or not.

Apologies for any inconvenience this may cause. Please be aware that I very much want to remain a member of the branch and take extra responsibilities in the future, just as time allows i.e when I'm settled in as a "screw".
Many Thanks
Yours Aye

Sean


The Chairman replied:-

Sean, Many thanks for your E-mail and the change in your personal circumstances. The Association wishes you all the best in your future endeavours and sincerely hope that everything goes according to plan. Once you have settled yourself in your new employment role let us know as you may wish to reconsider taking up the position of Soc Sec. Look forward to seeing you once again at our meeting when you are firmly settled in your new endeavour.
Once again in the best to you and the family

Regards

Sandy.

12.Welfare report: Nothing to report.
13.LExSA report:- Nothing to report, meeting cancelled.
A.O.B. 

1) M.Williams said that he, David (Sec) and Mr Chairman had a very very long and tiring day at Cleethorpes AFD. It was a wonderful wonderful day. However there was a lot of waiting before the march started, and the organisation of "booking in" was ridiculous. The public were very appreciative, applauding  all of the way of what was a very long march.

2) M.Williams went on to refer to an event that took place at Lincoln castle, to commemorate 100 years of the Tank. It is available to see on the BBC Lincolnshire Facebook page, you can watch the whole performance. It took place between 2100 and 2300 with two stages and projections against the castle walls. It was impossible to take it all in, it was brilliant!


3) M.Williams reported that last weekend they held the 50th anniversary of the RNA club, only 8 attended, this was a very disappointing attendance of the members. It is going to be run again in 2017, when it will be the Golden Jubilee of the Full Commissioning of the club. 

4) This report was omitted from the meeting. The Standard Bearer attended the early morning (0700) ceremony at Lincoln Castle to commemorate the Battle of the Somme on the 1st July. It was attended by at least 1000 members of the public. School children sang with the RAF Cranwell Military Wives choir. The Bishop of Grimsby officiated. The most emotional part was when whistles were blown to signify the actual time of "going over the top"
At 1100 the Standard was again paraded at the Memorial on Lincoln High St for a service of remembrance. The Mayor and Sheriff laid wreaths. Once again many school children were present.



Meeting shut at:- 1311
Date of next meeting:- Sunday 21st August 2016
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